
 

 
Welco m e to  2013. As  m o s t o f  us  ha v e f igured  o ut 
a lrea d y the w o rld  is  s till chugging a lo ng w ell a f ter the 
Ma ya ns  ca lend a r end ed . I  a m  in the p la nning s ta ges  
no w  o f  the “ Exp o s ure Trip ”  a nd  I f eel tha t  this  w ill b e 
o ne grea t  trip . We a lw a ys  ha v e f un o n the trip s  s o  if  yo u 
ha v e the cha nce to  tra v el w ith us  yo u a re in f o r a  v ery 
d if f erent w eek  tha n o ur no rm a l trip s . The p urp o s e o f  
the trip  is  no t o nly to  ha v e p rid e to  cla im  yo ur ca r is  
ro a d - w o rthy b ut this  is  a  s lo w - d o w n in yo ur no rm a l lif e a nd  
s ee ro a d s  a nd  to w ns  yo u w o uld  nev er s ee o therw is e. So  co m e a lo ng f o r the 
a d v enture.  
 

 Phil Serviss, Editor 

 

http://www.drivingthedixie.com  
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Presidents 
Comments 
 
We are starting another year and 
from what I’ve hear we have some 
good times ahead; trips, parties, 
working on the cars and continuing 
friendships.  Irv has joined the Board 
and we look forward to the new ideas 
he will bring. We want to again thank 
Ken for his work on the Board last 
year. Sometimes it is a thankless job – 
but we sincerely thank Ken for his 
leadership.  
 
I also know that some of our 
members are continuing to face 
health issues; some recovering and others with challenges yet unknown. What 
has always encouraged and made me proud to be a member of the club is how 
caring are members are for each other.  
 
Now for some good news – Connie and I are grandparents for the 5th time. On 
December 30, at 11:00pm Titus Michael Borchert was born.  And while his 
brother, Noah, likes fast cars, corvettes and yes now a Ferrari, I think I see that 
Model A twinkle in Titus’s eye.  Maybe the flash cards with all of the Model A 
body stiles will help him in his early childhood development. 
 
Last year we have talked about new and different events, trips and activities our 
club should try and we also talked about asking other clubs to join us. I hope we 
do ask invite other clubs to join us. Sharing stories and making new friends 
expands our club vision. I can’t wait for this years spring trip. For two reasons: 
 

1. We will share in the opening celebration of the new Model A museum  
2. We have an increased focus on making sure that the girls, who tolerate 

our weird fixation on Model A’s or actually any car, will have separate 
activities what will interest them more – thanks Penny. 
 

So we set off with great expectation and optimism for the New Year ----- bang - 
clunk – buzz ------OK Jon sounds like we need help already!!! 
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1920’s – 1930’s 

Era Fashions 

Women's Wrist Watches.doc Page 1 6/16/05

WOMEN’S MODEL A FORD ERA WRIST WATCHES
By

Donna May Bewley

I collect wrist watches made between the years 1928 to 1931 and enjoy wearing them with my era
fashions and when riding in my Model A  This information will  assist you in identifying wrist watches
made during the Model A era.

Women were first to wear wrist watches. Napoleon’s sister is shown in an 1850’s portrait wearing a
wrist watch. Convenience and styling made wrist watches a popular accessory for daytime, evening and
sportswear. They did not become popular with men until after World War I. The most important
American watch companies during the Model A era were Elgin, Bulova, Waltham, Gruen, Illinois and
Hamilton. Many Swiss watches were imported for sale.

Popular era wrist watch case shapes.

      Octagon      Tonneau           Oval      Rectangle             Baguette

Wrist watch cases were solid gold, gold filled, gold plated or gold reinforced with metal. White gold was
more popular than yellow gold. A few cases were chromium or platoid finished. Platinum was the most
expensive metal used.

Rubies, sapphires, genuine or synthetic, were commonly used as bearings in wrist watch movements.
The number of jewels and the metals used in the case, movement and band determined, for the most
part, the value of the wrist watch. Higher grade watches had 17 or more jewels. Diamonds, emeralds,
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“Michi gami” Circle Tour 
1,100 Mile Odyssey  
September 7 – 14, 2013 

The Lake Michigan Circle Tour route is the culmination 
of innovation and hard work by visionary Jack Morgan 
of the Michigan Department of Transportation. Just 14 
months after Morgan introduced his Circle Tour concept 
in 1987, agreement to designate and fund it was 
reached between the governors of Michigan, 
Wisconsin, Illinois and Indiana. In 1998, the route was mapped and signs were posted along all 

1100 miles of Lake Michigan's shoreline. 
 

I am in the planning stages of the tour now and plan to 
split up the tour with a new lead car every day of the trip 
so everyone gets to enjoy the lead as well as following. 
The route will be finalized in the next few months as well 
as the stops for the night. As lead car you will have you 
route for the day well in 
advance of the trip and have 
the pleasure of finding 
attractions you may want to 
stop at along the way. 
Phil
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                                     During the late 19th and early 20th centuries, 
cigar smoking was widely popular for men and even some women 
throughout the country.  Early on producers sold their product in 
bundles tied together by decorative ribbon.  As the industry grew, 
cigars were packaged in boxes with artistic labels.  There were 
thousands of producers and labels representing a multitude of 
themes.  The Dixie Highway was even sold as a brand of cigars by the 
Peyton-Palmer Company, a grocery wholesaler located in Danville, 
Illinois. 

DIXIE HIGHWAY HERITAGE 
By Jim Wright 
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November Minutes  
11/17/2012 

 
Meeting location: Chuck Fritz’s new pole barn 
 

Our meeting began with a hayride compliments of Eric and Taylor Fritz.  The wagon was 
built today just for us!!!  As we rode along, laughter and songs filled the air.  After the 
hayride, we returned to the barn, where we dined on a potluck feast.  Onto business. 

 
Called to order by  Vice President Ken Chamis.  Minutes were approved as read. 
Jim Wright presented the treasurers report and was approved unanimously. 

FAMILY NEWS:  Marlene reported Ray Nelson has been diagnosed with liver cancer.  Ray 
is now on hospice, and Ruth expressed gratitude for a recent call to her and Ray by our 
club.   
Dale noted her son Corey is due to deploy to Afghanistan early December. 

CLUB BUSINESS: 
Our annual auction raised $295.00.  A very big Thank you to Wally and Kay for their 
hospitality.     
The members thanked Wally for arranging the outing to Balmoral.  Wally has a video of our 
cars going around the track. 
The budget committee will meet in early January and present at the January meeting.   
CHRISTMAS PARTY: 
All is set for Wednesday December 12th, 2012.  Location is Beggars Pizza in New Lenox.  
Dinner will be at 6:00.  We will have our annual grab bag, with a $20 limit.  Members will 
pay $10, club to pick up the balance, and also pay for kids. 
HOLIDAY PARADES: 
The Crete Parade is set for December 1st at 6:30.  Line up is at 5:40.  After the parade, pizza 
at Aurelio’s.   
Homewood Parade is December 7th.  We will once again escort Santa to the park.   
 
2013 Board Elections: 
The nominating committee has accepted the following nominations: 
PRESIDENT:  Tim Borchert 
VICE PRESIDENT: Irv Darnell, and Ken Chamis 
TREASURER: Jim Wright 
SECRETARY:  Sandy Kaleta, Char Darnell 
The floor was opened for nominations, and then closed with the above candidates. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
January meeting to be held at Phil and Nancy Serviss’ home in Crete. 
Tech Talk will be postponed until after the holidays.  
Saturday breakfast will be December 8th at 8:30 am, Peachtree Restaurant. 
50/50 went to our host Chuck Fritz $27.00 
Badge fines $4 
Meeting adjourned at 7:56 pm. 
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A’S R US MEETING MINUTES 
December 12, 2012 

 
 
MEETING LOCATION:     Beggars Pizza    New Lenox, Il 
 
CALL TO ORDER BY PRESIDENT TIM BORCHERT AT :   6:25PM 
Minutes from the November meeting were waived.      
 
TREASURERS REPORT:   Tim presented a treasurers report from  Jim.   A’SRUS acct.  
$7,483.91 and Driving the Dixie acct.   $7,208.23 to date.    
 
 New BUSINESS:   Tim briefly discussed the need to present a 2013 budget and that the 
membership should consider which charities they want to donate to for the up coming  year.    
 
Officers for 2013 are as follows: 
President:     Tim Borchert                                Treasurer:   Jim Wright 
Vice Pres:     Irv Darnell                                     Secretary:    Sandy Kaleta 
 
Next months mtg:    January 16, 2013  at Phil and Nancy Serviss 
 
Adjourn:   By Tim at 6:40.   Dinner was served and afterward  we thoroughly enjoyed the 
Grab Bag exchange.   Joey did a great job and so did our Santa helper.    Thanks guys…..    
SHAME ON WALLY!!!!!!!! 
 
 
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  SANDY KALETA 
                                                    SECRETARY 
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Gilmore Museum Grande Opening 
May 17th and 18th 2013 

Comfort Inn 
622 Allegan Street 

Plainwell, MI 
269.685.9891 

93.49 King or 2 Queens 99.10 
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Up and coming 2013 Events: 

 
Meeting Wednesday Janaurary 16th: Phil and Nancy’s 
home. Beecher, IL 7:00pm 
 
Gilmore MI, spring Trip: May 17th,18th and 19th 

 
Exposure Trip / Lake Michigan Circle Tour: 
September 7th thru the 13th 
 
 
 

 

Meeting Places: 
 
 
Sign-up for meetings will be passed around soon. Please 
think about a date you can host. 
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A’s R Us 2013 officers and Staff 

Backfire 

Please send Backfire articles or items of 
interest to: 

E Mail to: taxserviss@att.net 

P.O. Box 3 
Crete, Illinois 60417 

 

•  
• President – Tim Borchert 
• Vice President –Irv Darnell / Treasure –Jim Wright / Secretary – Sandy Kaleta 
• Newsletter – Phillip Serviss 
• Member Relations – Joe Krygowski   
• Web Page – Joe Krygowski   
• Parade Coordinator – Wally Ekstrom   
• Director of Safety – Ron Bonneau 
• Nat’l Rep. – Marlene Krygowski   
• Historian – Ken Chamis 
• Sgt. At Arms Steve Coe   
• Motor Medic - Jon lisota 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mail To: 

Things yet to come. 

 


